

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Will Hall Mayor

Doris McConnell Deputy Mayor

Susan Chang

Keith A. McGlashan

**Chris Roberts** 

**Betsy Robertson** 

Keith Scully

August 12, 2019

The Honorable Pramila Jayapal U.S. House of Representatives 1510 Longworth House Office Building Washington D.C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Jayapal:

On behalf of the City of Shoreline, I am writing to thank you for your vote in support of H.R. 8 earlier this year to require background checks on all gun sales. I am also attaching Shoreline Council Resolution No. 444 adopted unanimously by the Shoreline City Council calling on the Senate to take up this bill without delay.

We face a crisis from gun violence and need federal legislation to better protect our communities. Please continue to support H.R. 8 and other measures that would prevent the epidemic of gun violence and urge your colleagues to support measures without any additional delay.

Our City Council unanimously adopted the attached resolution on this topic which I am pleased to share with you. We stand with the communities impacted by gun violence and support immediate federal legislation to respond to this crisis.

Sincerely,

Mayor Will Hall

cc: Shoreline City Council

City Manager Debbie Tarry